Hello,

I am writing to you in regards to project #90026, Capitol Hwy Corridor Improvements. I have lived on Capitol Hwy for 30 years and I am on the Capitol Hwy. Ad Hoc Committee.

I am in support of sidewalks and a bike path on Capitol Hwy, but not on both sides of the street. I suggest sidewalks on the downhill side of Capitol, with no bike path on that side. Have the bike path only on the uphill side. I heard that only having a bike path on the uphill side would be doable since bikers go faster down hill and don't have to have a path. This design would also cost less.

I have been to several meeting and looked at plans that show sidewalks and bike paths on both side of the street. My concern is that this design does not make room for any street parking for at least a mile. Some What about family and friends? Several of us, including myself, would need to incorporate parking onto out property. This would be a burden for me because I am a senior on a fixed income.

How do I stay informed about future meetings and documents related to the project? I would also like to see the results of this survey. My e-mail is <u>debbietim.or@netzero.net</u>. Phone is 503-260-3760.

Thank you,
Debra Timmins
9433 SW Capitol Hwy.
Portland, OR 97219
Project #90026
Capitol Hwy Corridor Improvements

debbietim.or@netzero.net